

## **Catholic Diocese of Evansville**



## The Diocesan Dashboard April 2024

- Announced Josh Reising as next President of Memorial High School
- Announced Eric Girten as Diocesan Vice Chancellor. Launched search for next Director of Family & Life Ministry vacated by Eric
- Ordained Four Seminarians as Transitional Deacons April 20, 2024
- Office of Catechesis & Catholic Schools Office in partnership with parish school representatives finalized adoption of new K-8 Religion Textbooks for 2024-2025
- Comm Office digital growth: 67% bump in page views; 47% bump in users
- Held Annual Deo Gratias Mass & Reception: 166 in attendance
- Completed 2025 Diocesan Budget: Pending Reviews w/consultative bodies
- Next year's Annual Appeal goals by parish & clergy comp rates to be released within next 30 days
- Hosted 4 Retreats at Sarto (16 YTD) 30 events at Cath Ctr (150 YTD)
- Completed annual renewal of Property & Liability Insurance: 9% Increase Diocese to absorb bulk of the increase in setting premiums
- Held Hispanic Ministry Marriage Prep Retreat April 13, 2024
- Catholic Ministries Appeal: 5 months remaining: \$4.9M Pledged; \$4.5M Paid (~.6% behind last year)...86% of Goal Achieved thus far

Issued by: Dean Happe, Chancellor & COO

Issue Date: 5/14/24